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CHEVROLET - TOYOTA - SCION

MARCH 17, 2006

David Woosley

City of Lawrence Traffic Engineer
P.0. Box 708

6 E 6th Street

Lawrence, KS 66044

RE: Southbound Left Turn Movement at 34th Street and Iowa Street
Dear Mr. Woosley,

We are experiencing a significant problem with delays for our employees
and customers who are turning from the North on Iowa, left on 34th Street and
into our business. We are waiting to make the turn for what seems an extreme
amount of time. The wait is so long that anyone who needs to make this turn
on a regular basis is just running the light. By the way, I am not advocating
enforcement of the wait, but rather a change of the traffic control programming
or timing or both.

This is to request your review and consideration of traffic signal timing
and/or programming changes concerning the eastbound left turn movement. I have
been informed by my engineer that there are options to consider. From what I
have heard, a "protective-permissive left turn movement"” would do much to help
the problem.

Thank you for your attention to this problem. I may be reached at 843-7700
if you have any questions of me. My engineer is BG Consultants Inc. and they
are also available to discuss my problem.

Sincerely,
feally Z. Z2fbun

MILES E SCHNAER
President

3400 South Iowa ¢ Lawrence, Kansas 66046 + (785) 843-7700



